
"the Lord is gracious and righteous: our God is full of compassion"  Psalm 116:5


The last letter I sent to you came from Fiji.  We had a great three months there, 
and had graduation on the last Friday, August 23.  The next morning I flew to 
Australia to go to the Indigenous Australians, where a friend I have trained is the 
principal of a Christian school.  It was a six hour drive.  Sue, the CEF director, 
drove us there.  One of the ladies riding in the car with us was very sick and 
upon arriving, she tested positive for COVID.  Then Sue got very sick, and drove 
back to Perth not feeling well.  It has been very hard as her mother and father 
are needing a caregiver these days.  Sue's husband Ken also got sick. God 
spared me, and I am thankful for good health.  It was a wonderful time with the 
children and I had the privilege of leading a young girl to the Lord who came to 
me afterward and said she had been thinking for a long time about believing in 
God.  From Perth I flew to Korea for a special week of meetings for the National 
Directors of the Asia Pacific Region.  It was  a great week and very busy. Now I 
am in Thailand for a catch up week and spoke to the staff in Indonesia at their 
National Conference, joining them by Zoom. It was wonderful.  Today I met with 
a Korean couple who are planning to go to another country to work in an 
International school.  They have a burden for children and are very interested in 
CEF materials. Now, we had to cancel Papua New Guinea because of safety 
issues in the country.  So I will be here for one more week before carrying on the 
schedule as before.  First it will be Udon Thani, Thailand, for supervising TCE 
staff for Laos.  Then down to New Caledonia to help them get CYIA started.  
Then once again I will come back to Thailand for an Instructor course, go to 
Korea for CMI, and finish the year visiting Singapore before flying home. Upon 
arrival in the States I will immediately begin Zoom classes for Indonesia for the 
preschool course.  The days are busy.  Thank you for praying, God is keeping 
me strong.  I do struggle with back pain, so appreciate your upholding me in 
prayer especially for long hours of travel and sitting in the classroom.  Thank you 
for your financial support, this enables me to keep traveling and training in so 
many countries.


I will send some pictures for you to see to praise the Lord for all of the students, 
and to rejoice at God's beautiful creation. First some of the children in Fiji during 
Open Air and teaching in 5Day Club.  First child  quoted for us Psalm 23, she is 
3 years old: Picture of me with staff from Papua New Guinea,  Graduation in Fiji, 
with National Directors in Korea, Zoom for Indonesia. Then God's beauty in 
creation.


Jan Johnson

Asia Pacific Regional Education Director




